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administrators. He wanted to have a majority of faculty. This is the way that faculty 

prioritization is carried out at Golden West College. OCC used to have that same model. 

He encouraged the Senate and management to offer each other an olive branch and 

to begin conversations of how to make a U-turn in the prioritization process, to allow 

faculty to drive the process. They are subject matter experts. They know what is needed 

in the classroom. He asked to have dialogue, collaborate, and allow the process to be 

faculty driven.  

3. Consent Agenda 

College Council Representative: Carly Gonzalez. Alternate: Heather Codding  

 

Motion 2: Senator Drew moved to approve the consent agenda; motion seconded; 

motion approved. [See Voting Tallies Chart at the end of these minutes.] 

2. Officer, Senator, & Committee Reports (Continued) 

A. President and Vice President’s Reports, continued – 

1. President’s Report - Lee Gordon: He began by congratulating the student news 

organization, The Coast Report, on its Election 2022 coverage.  Prof. Jeremy Shermak is 

the faculty adviser of the Coast Report, and its content is entirely student run and 

edited. You can find the Coast Report at www.CoastReportOnline.com and on Twitter 

@CoastReport. There you can see The Coast Report's complete election coverage such 

as  "Giving You Props" - a rundown on the issues behind each of the propositions on the 

2022 ballot and profiles of the candidates in the races for District 5 Supervisor, Mayor of 

Costa Mesa, State Assembly District 73, Attorney General, and the 47th Congressional 

District. as well as an article on "How to Vote in the Nov. 8th Election." This election 

coverage is a valuable public service not only for our students but for the entire 

community in Coastal Orange County.  

We have revised the agenda for today's Senate meeting. The agenda item òFinancial 

Aid Discussionó will be postponed for a future meeting. For today's Senate session, we 

had planned for a presentation on our Garrison Honors Program; that presentation has 

been rescheduled for November 22nd. Instead, today we will have a discussion on the 

State's Open Educational Resources Initiative, including Zero Cost Textbooks and Low-

Cost 

http://www.coastreportonline.com/


 

future agenda to have a full discussion over preferences. He encourages senators to 

look at the sunshine document.  There is also a reference to OER. Senator Kennedy: 

Stated that it seems like there is a lot of dean and administrative overreach on what 

should be faculty purview; the administration has been asking for the same things for 

years, such as deans on evaluation teams, deans deciding who is the chair if there is a 

tie, etc. Senator Drew: Encouraged senators to look at the sunshine document as it 

includes including enrollment and other numbers in the evaluation process.  

 

D. District Board Policies and Administrative Procedures Committee Report-Senator 

Kennedy: There is a new set of policies, AP/BP 5800 Prevention of Identity Theft in Student 

Financial Transactions that has written a detailed way of preventing that from occurring 

with a lot of safeguards, so that might help maybe with a prior concern I shared about 

identify theft and academic records. There is a new set of policies, AP/BP 5420 

Associated Students Finance, and it includes language to ensure proper accounting, 

solvency, efficiency. Finally, AP/BP 3530 Weapons Prohibited on District Property has 

language added to advise on using extra care for approved kitchen knives. 
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Senator Ely: Stated some of spammers are duplicating our in-system email addresses. They 

are getting better. She suggests forwarding anything HR, Job posting related.  

Senator Connor: Stated that he directs students to email him from Canvas. He asked if that 

works better to avoid potential issues. Chief Technology Officer Saran: Stated that it does 

not really matter. The way it would look at it is whatever the email address is coming from, 

but it is more probably convenient for students. Storage for student emails will be limited, not 

employees.  

President Gordon: Thanked Chief Technology Officer Saran.  

C. Low-Cost Textbooks - OER Coordinator Melissa Archibald:  At the State level, they are 

encouraging the different colleges to adopt a Low Textbook Cost (LTC) marker within the 

schedule. The State has not established what is defined as òlow textó or low textbook cost. 

All the different colleges are allowed to find that themselves. Some colleges have it set at 

fifty dollars. A course is considered a low textbook cost course if the textbook is $50 or less. 

Other colleges have it as $20. It is up to the different colleges to define that. They settled 

down to $40 as a starting point because a lot of the colleges have $40 set as their LTC 

marker. This is something that is up for debate and discussion, particularly involving student 

stakeholders. The LTC marker is intended for students to be able to make informed decisions 

by enrolling in their courses. Moreover, because we are on a shared schedule system with 

the other colleges, Golden West and Coastline, this $40 threshold would have to be agreed 

with among all three of us. This are just the beginning stages of deciding what we as a 

college want to take to that table. It makes sense for the Academic Senate to be part of 

the conversation. Ultimately, they will need the bookstores involvement in this because the 

bookstore is the one with that data to provide for us. Having the weight of the S



 

cost issue, but students 



 

up to do. Otherwise, we will also be targeting high enrollment courses where most of our 

students are required to take this course and the textbook costs hundreds of dollars. We are 

going to be working to try to get a high return on investment on those. 

President Gordon: Asked what happens when you have one of those one hundred level 

courses, and it is a department where there might be half a dozen instructors who are using 

the zero cost and half are not. OER Coordinator Archibald: Right now, we have not 

established a threshold to determine whether that ZTC Degree path is viable. It is a thought 

that everyone in OER is having, but no one has necessarily taken a claim to addressing it. At 

this point if one section of H
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The Presiding Officer’s vote shall be recorded as abstention, unless breaking a tie vote. 

Alabi, Jessica A.: Senator-at-Large (2020-2023) Absent Absent Absent 


